
VILLAGE OF FOX CROSSING  
SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday, May 14, 2025 at 5:15 PM 

MUNICIPAL COMPLEX - 2000 MUNICIPAL DRIVE 
 

“To help sustain our community for future generations by using resources in the most responsible ways at the 
right times and for the right reasons.” 

-Fox Crossing Sustainability Committee Mission Statement 
 
Attendance:  
Kris Koeppe, Chair 
Thomas Willecke, Citizen Member  
Megan Horejs, Citizen Member 
Michael Scheibe, Citizen Member 
 
Absent:  
Tracy Romzek, Citizen Member 
Susan Garcia Franz, Citizen Member 
 
Staff:  
Dan Dieck, Associate Planner 
 
Others 
None 
 
Kris Koeppe called the meeting to order at 5:25 pm 
 
MINUTES 
Thomas Willecke moved, and Michael Scheibe seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2025, Sustainability 
Committee meeting.  
Motion carried unanimously.   
 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 
Kris Koeppe informed the committee that the last portion of the street light conversion project was finished in November at a cost of 
$16,000. The village has now changed at least half if not ¾ of all streetlights saving a significant amount of money over time. He also 
mentioned that the Fox-Wolf watershed clean up event took place recently which volunteers removed 8,500 lbs. of trash. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
Dan Dieck updated the committee on the community gardens and said all garden plots have been filled.  Kris Koeppe mentioned that 
some changes and updates were made to the sustainability section of the website and committee members can suggest changes. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Kris Koeppe reviewed the Certificate of Recycling from the April 26th event showing that 16,066 lbs. electronics were collected.  He 
mentioned that a grand total of 552,534 lbs. has been collected since the event began in 2010.  He said we will evaluate the 
electronics recycling after the October event and decide on whether to continue again next year. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
NONE 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Michael Scheibe and seconded by Thomas Willecke to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
5:35 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Dan Dieck 
Associate Planner  
 


